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April 28, 2016 
 
 
 
The Honorable Anthony Foxx 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re:  Oklahoma Department of Transportation 2016 TIGER Grant Application. 
 
Dear Secretary Foxx: 
 
It is Union Pacific Railroad's (UPRR) understanding that the Oklahoma Department of 
Transportation (ODOT) has submitted a TIGER grant application for 27 crossing 
improvements in rural Oklahoma. UPRR values our relationship with ODOT and 
currently supports their project. Furthermore, if awarded a TIGER grant, we pledge to 
work with the parties involved to ensure final agreements comply with Code of Federal 
Regulations Title 23, Part 646.210 funding requirements, the master agreement 
between ODOT and UPRR, and our engineering and safety requirements.  Thank you 
for your consideration and please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.     
 
Sincerely, 

 
Brenda Mainwaring 
 

 


